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Dear Friends,
A house becomes a home when it is a place of safety, comfort, and belonging. It’s a place 
where you can be yourself, relax, and make memories with loved ones. A home reflects your 
personality, style, and values. A home, at its best, is where you can find peace, happiness, and 
love. It’s a place where you can grow, learn, and thrive. These attributes also describe NSCI.

After years of separation due to the Covid-19 pandemic, we no longer take for granted the 
benefits of human interaction. NSCI’s welcoming, diverse, robust, and active congregants 
help create a unique and dynamic environment for learning, celebration, informal gathering, 
and prayer. 

Our welcoming culture fosters a sense of belonging and community among all ages.  
In turn, congregants feel welcomed and accepted, and are more likely to participate in 
religious activities, social events, and the work of repairing the world. This creates a  
vibrant and supportive community that is committed to the well-being of its members  
and our greater community. 

It is this strong community that has held us during a year filled with change. We welcomed 
Rabbi Jacob Leizman after honoring and saying farewell to Rabbi Ryan Daniels. We came 
together over the High Holy Days to celebrate the New Year in our beautiful new renovated 
spaces. We stood strong together in support of Israel after the shocking October 7th attack, 
offering opportunities for comfort, connection, and learning. It is because we have this home, 
with its strong foundation we built together, that we can be there for each other in times of 
transition, celebration, sorrow, and uncertainty. This is what makes a synagogue feel like home.

Many thanks to our dedicated staff, clergy, congregants, and the generations before us 
that established the foundation for NSCI to grow, adapt, and be in a position to thrive for 
generations that follow. We look forward to many more years of growing as a community, 
nurturing our synagogue home together.

Jeff Echt 			   Wendi Geffen 			   Todd Braman
President	 	 	 Senior Rabbi 	 	 	 Executive Director
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Come home to be renewed
2023 has been a year of renewal and growth for NSCI. In 2018 we 
began to imagine the possibilities of revitalizing and renovating our 
spaces to enhance safety, accessibility, and connection, and this year, 
that dream became a reality. We celebrated the successful completion 
of the Imagine the Possible campaign and began to enjoy our new and 
improved spaces together. We entered a season of renewal at Family 
Tashlich, where we let go of the old year and refreshed ourselves for 
the year to come. Marking the High Holy Days together felt like coming 
home again. Through the strength of community, we can look forward 
to many more years of growth together.

It is incredibly gratifying that the vision of 
the Imagine the Possible campaign has been 
realized for the benefit of our congregation. 
Now our community can enjoy stunning 
new spaces, improved security, a new patio 
and landscaping that enhances the use of 
our outdoor space, and the assurance that 
NSCI is debt-free. We are so grateful to 
nearly 450 households, our donors who 
generously invested in the campaign to 
reach and then go beyond our fundraising 
goal. We can all be proud of the tenacious 
commitment of volunteers, lay leaders, 
clergy, and staff—an inspiring collaboration 
that was absolutely key to our success.”

‘‘
I M AG I N E the P O S S I B LE

Marilyn Perlman
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Our Growing Mishpachah (Family)
This year, while we watched our physical building transform, we 
also marked other big changes. We honored and said farewell to 
our beloved Rabbi Ryan Daniels and thanked him for his incredible 
eight years of service to our community. In July, we welcomed 
Rabbi Jacob Leizman and created a sacred covenant together 
at his installation in October. We are already enjoying the gifts 
Rabbi Leizman has brought to our community and look forward to 
continuing to grow and learn together in the years to come. We 
also welcomed our new director of communications, Hila Ratzabi, 
as well as pianist Christopher Powell and organist Gregory Shifrin. 
And to top it all off, our community grew by 63 new congregant 
households this year! Welcome to our mishpachah!

Pictured right top: Our last Shabbat with Rabbi Ryan Daniels 
Right bottom: Installation of Rabbi Jacob Leizman

Even the Torah sometimes needs to be renewed! We enlisted 
Rabbi Moshe Druin, a sofer (scribe) who came all the way from 
Florida to repair our Torahs. He cleaned the parchment, repaired 
holes, fixed individual letters, and more. We look forward to 
welcoming Jewish artist and soferet Linda B. Coppleson to write 
NSCI’s newest sefer Torah in April 2024. 

On Yom Kippur afternoon, we welcomed our friend Pastor Chris Harris as our 
featured speaker for "Is This the Fast I Desire?" Pastor Harris reflected on the 
critical importance of partnership between the Jewish and African American faith 
communities, updated us on the important work of Bright Star Community Outreach, 
specifically within the Turn Center. The Turn Center, inspired by the work of Natal in 
Sderot, Israel, offers a cutting-edge model for violence intervention, PTSD support, 
training, and empowerment for communities disproportionately affected by violence. 

Hila RatzabiGregory ShifrinChristopher Powell
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Come home to carry on tradition
From generation to generation, we take pride in our heritage, passing on sacred 
traditions and values to our children and grandchildren. When we gather for 
Shabbat, holidays, and lifecycle moments, we bring new life into our traditions, 
finding personal and communal meaning in our ancient texts and practices. 

“My family has been going to NSCI for close to 50+ years. When we think 
and talk about l’dor va’dor, the fact that my kids will now be fourth-generation 
congregants is quite special. With all of the history that my family has had at 
NSCI—with Rabbi Bronstein z"l marrying my parents, Rabbi Geffen marrying 
my wife and me, as well as my grandparents being active members—it made 
the decision to stay connected at NSCI easy as an adult. We look forward to 
our kids going to Sunday school, Hebrew school, and even following in my 
brother/my footsteps with joining the temple youth group. NSCI has always 
been and will be special for my family.”   —Alex Sloan

“Being able to blow the shofar with my family during 
the High Holy Days started when Cantor Goldstein 
began the Shofar Corps many years ago. That first year 
my late father, Howard Sorkin, took a big interest in 
learning how to blow the shofar. The next year my dad 
got more shofars and asked me to join. The following 
year my son Jack joined, and then the year after that 
my daughter Molly. My dad was so proud to have three 
generations of shofar blowers sharing the shofar sound 
for the congregation during both the tot service and 
erev Rosh Hashanah service. Since his passing, we have 
continued this tradition with my husband Jay joining us.” 

—Abby Bruggerman
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Iris Anosov
Barbara Appelbaum
Judith Appelbaum
Phyllis & Stuart Applebaum
Phylis & Ken Bagan
Debra Bauer
Barbara & Ron Borden
Merle Branner & David 

Rothschild
Jane Colman
Karen & Robert Dillon
Ann & Peter Dubois
Julie & Jeffrey Echt
Pam & Larry Faulkner
Bonnie Felner
Gary Friend
Rabbi Wendi Geffen
Judith Geleerd Kitzes
Joan Goldstein
Lauri & Cantor David 

Goldstein
Roberta Goodman
Rabbi Lisa Greene
Glenn Grusin

Martin Grusin
Laurie & Douglas Hart
Jan & Bob Kaufman
Alyssa & Jeremy Knobel
Karen Kohn
Steven LeVine
Laurie Lieberman
Eunice Lieberstein
Judy Louis
Anne & Mitchell Macknin
Miranda & Jed Mandel
Carole Mark Gingiss & Jody 

Gingiss
Patty & Rabbi Steven Mason
Barbara & Jeff Mazur
Diane & Jim Moore
Cathy Nachman
Leslie Neilan
Terri & Robert Olian
Carole & Mary Parker
Harriette & Ted Perlman
Marilyn Perlman & Harry 

Epstein
Inge Rothschild

Alan Rottman
Onnie & Steven Scheyer
Cathy & Joel Schneider
Susan Sigel
Sheryl Solomon
Kathy & Ron Sonenthal
Andrea & Steven Tick
Beth & Nate Tross

Shirley Tross
April & Tom Victor
Eileen & Donald Weil
Jody & Dean Weinberg
Marcine & Art Weiner
Charles & Ann Weisberg
Carol & Abbott Wolfe
Alison & Joseph Yastrow

Legacy Circle
For so many of us, NSCI is our Jewish home, and we 
want to see it flourish for generations to come. We are 
well positioned to grow and help our community thrive. 
Our endowment is the foundation for our present and 
our future. When you join the NSCI Legacy Circle and 
commit to an investment in our endowment, you are not 
only securing a Jewish home for your own children and 
grandchildren but for the entire NSCI community. 

Are you missing from this photo? During the High Holy 
Days we honored our Legacy Circle members with a special 
aliyah. Legacy Circle members have informed us that they 
have made a bequest or planned gift to NSCI. If you’ve 
already included NSCI in your estate planning then we 
want to see you up there next year! Plus, your gift may 
inspire others to make a similar commitment. Reach out  
to Todd Braman, toddb@nsci.org, to let us know about  
your gift or to learn how you can make your lasting  
commitment to NSCI.

We’re here for each other. Let’s build NSCI’s future together. 

NSCI is my Jewish anchor, providing a spiritual home 
filled with inspiration, guidance, stability, understanding, 
friendship, acceptance, and so much more. And as a 
third-generation member of NSCI, it is imperative for me 
to do my part in ensuring the future of our synagogue 
and Jewish community. A Legacy gift affords me the 
opportunity to have a lasting charitable impact. … This 
is my version of l'dor va'dor; continuing my parents’ 
legacy for another generation. I am blessed, and to pay it 
forward is a gift I am very fortunate to be able to give.”

‘‘

Barbara Appelbaum

Thank you to our current Legacy Circle members (as of November 2023).
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Come home to connect  
with community
At NSCI there’s a place for everyone. We’re one big 
mishpachah (family) that contains many smaller communities. 
Whether you’re a parent of a young child enjoying a Family 
Shabbat Experience, a senior sharing lunch and a lecture, a 
20/30-something at a holiday meetup, or a member of WNSCI 
gathering on a retreat, you’ll find your people here.

One of the things that's so wonderful about this congregation is that the size leads 
people to look at our congregation and question how you get to really know people; 
I think the opposite. I feel that it allows you to do a lot more because we offer so 
many options that a smaller congregation just would not be able to offer. If there's a 
niche that you like—that's how I found my thing—there's space to create it. I feel like 
we have this little community within a big community.”

‘‘ Tracey Meyers, 
founder of Adult 
Mitzvah Corps

In February, the Women of NSCI (WNSCI) gathered for a 
Shabbat retreat of meaning and connection with meaningful 
prayer and song, tikkun olam, and creativity. The sense of 
community was strong as ever on this 17th annual retreat! 
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Our 20s/30s cohort is going strong  
and having fun!

“Following a clergy-led Zoom with 20s/30s looking to be in community with one 
another, NSCI generously hosted a dinner for 25 young adults at the East Bank 
Club in River North. In lieu of paying for dinner, participants were encouraged 
to give tzedakah. This robust and dynamic group enjoyed a tasty, catered menu 
(complete with an Italian take on a Chanukah dessert). Up next, think pickleball, 
Shabbat dinner, volunteer opportunities, and more.” —Miriam Dresner Carlitz

“Sips and Sups in the Sukkah brought together members of the NSCI 
community, ages 25–39. We gathered at Rabbi Greene's home and ate dinner 
and enjoyed drinks inside her sukkah. It was wonderful to reunite with friends 
who had been made over the years through youth group and religious school at 
NSCI and to also meet new friends—including Rabbi Leizman. This event offered 
an opportunity to engage with the community that helped us to develop our 
Jewish identities.” —Lizzy Scheinkopf

Adult Engagement
The Adult Engagement team welcomed 60 adults in their 50s and 
60s to a celebratory summer gathering before an August Shabbat 
service. New connections were made and old ones renewed over 
great appetizers outside!

“I woke up this morning with gratitude to you all, and my fellow 
Adult Engagement colleagues, for your role in running such a 
wonderful pre-Shabbat event last night! The set-up was beautiful and 
the food/drink delicious. All of this, together with beautiful weather 
and a great turnout, made for a very memorable evening. I believe 
everyone there had a great time. Thank you!” —Julie Gordon

Senior Connections 
Our senior congregants love to gather, schmooze, and learn 
together at Senior Connections! This year, guest speakers led 
discussions on subjects spanning the history of television talk shows 
to Jewish assimilation in popular culture today. Participants joined 
together an hour before each program for lunch and schmoozing. 
Whether digging deeper into the mind of Mozart or traveling 
through time to discuss the 10 years that Frank Lloyd Wright spent 
in Glencoe, Senior Connections has had an exciting year!
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Come together to find strength  
in difficult times
In the weeks following the devastating October 7th attack 
on Israel by Hamas, we did what we do best: support each 
other and draw strength from our community. We created 
initiatives to keep our community safe, educated, and 
engaged in our response to the war and its reverberations 
here. We gathered online and in person for discussions 
about Israel, including learning about the historical context 
of Israel’s wars; a discussion with an American-Israeli 
basketball star; and multiple gatherings for parents, led by 
Rabbi Lisa Greene, Rabbi Wendi Geffen, and psychologists, 
to discuss how to support ourselves and our children. 
During this difficult time, we proved we are indeed stronger as one. 

Pictured right: Rabbi Wendi Geffen joined a JUF mission to Israel in December to bear witness to the devastation of war.

Hundreds gathered together at the JUF Solidarity Gathering 
for Israel on October 10th. Rabbi Wendi Geffen spoke 
powerfully at the start of the event and was followed by 
elected officials from the Chicago-land area. Our community 
showed up proudly for Israel and for each other.

NSCI tots made challah for Israel, raising over $2,000 for 
American Friends of Magen David Adom.

We were proud to be one of the congregational sponsors of 
an ambulance donated to Magen David Adom in Israel.

Community members joined in on a discussion about the 
war in Israel with Michael Oren, American-Israeli diplomat, 
historian, and former Israeli ambassador to the United States.
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Supporting our College Students
In the wake of October 7th, so many of our NSCI college students whose campuses already had tension involving anti-Israel 
sentiment found themselves confronted by a resultant antisemitism perpetuated by fellow students, faculty, and even university 
administration and leadership. Our NSCI clergy reached out to our college students to let them know that no matter where they 
are, they can always reach out to us for support. Rabbis Geffen and Greene held a Zoom gathering creating a safe space for them 
to connect with each other around their experiences, to ask questions, and garner strength from one another. On the Shabbat 
immediately after Thanksgiving, three college students, Daniela Ostrov, Louis Scheinfeld, and Julia Kerpel, spoke movingly at services 
of their personal experiences on campus in the face of antisemitism, their powerful advocacy against it, and, most importantly, of 
their firm commitments to and pride in their Judaism.

I wanted to reach out and express my thanks for your recent donation to the Israel Museum, Jerusalem.  
We appreciate the generosity of North Shore Congregation Israel, which enables the Museum to continue  
its meaningful work, especially in these challenging times. Here at the Museum we’ve been doing what we can,  
with the understanding that, as an institute of culture, we are in a unique position to offer stability, education,  
and distraction, especially to the families who have evacuated from the north and the south of Israel. We pivoted 
to provide virtual programming for children and adults, and we are accepting small amounts of visitors each day, 
free of charge, for guided tours of exhibitions that are located in safe areas of the Museum. We are most hopeful 
that we will have the opportunity to greet you in Jerusalem in the future, so you can visit the Museum in person.

With warm regards from Jerusalem,

Shoshana Aharon
Director of External Affairs and Development, The Israel Museum, Jerusalem

NSCI Shopped for Israel
WNSCI ordered thousands of dollars worth of merchandise from the Israel 
Museum in Jerusalem to provide much-needed economic support to the Israeli 
artist community. Congregants showed up to shop for Israel on November 19th, 
and the event was a great success.

NSCI Marched for Israel and  
Against Antisemitism

In 1987 I stood on the Mall in DC in a rally to support Soviet Jews.  
In 2023, I stood on the Mall in DC, listening to Natan Sharansky 
speak on American Jewish solidarity during his journey as a  
Soviet refusenik and remind Israel that American Jewish  
solidarity continues.”

—Rabbi Lisa Greene
Pictured right: Rabbi Wendi Geffen and Rabbi Lisa Greene met up with congregants  
and joined nearly 300,000 people marching in Washington, DC, on November 14th  
in support of Israel.

‘‘
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An Unforgettable Trip to Israel
In March, congregants traveled with Rabbi Wendi Geffen 
for a spring break family trip to Israel. Led by our friend, 
Israel guide and educator Mike Hollander, we traveled 
all around the country, taking in the incredible diversity 
of Israel, geographically, politically, culturally, artistically, 
ethnically, culinarily, and historically. Most importantly, our 
group, which ranged significantly in age and demographics, 
really became a family.

Some highlights include:

•	celebrating the b’nei mitzvah of two of our young people at 
the Egalitarian Plaza of the Kotel

•	floating in the Dead Sea
•	being welcomed into the home of a Druze family in the Galilee
•	swimming in waterfalls
•	 jeep touring in the Golan Heights 

•	visiting the Church of the Holy Sepulchre on the one day a 
year when all six Christian denominations participate in a 
ritual together

•	discovering a 2,000-year-old oil lamp used by our Jewish 
ancestors fully intact on an archeological dig

Come home to be inspired
NSCI is where we create and inspire each other as a community. Through culture, 
music, the arts, and travel we expand our horizons and strengthen our bonds.

Just a few of the exciting activities we experienced as a community this year:

•	practicing the ancient Japanese art of Kintsugi connected to 
our spiritual preparations for the High Holy Days

•	reading and writing poetry at the Chicago Botanic Garden
•	studying Talmud

•	learning mindfulness practices
•	sharing our personal stories at Selichot Storytelling
•	attending music concerts
•	traveling to Israel for spring break

IsraelNow Trip
In February, 29 NSCI eighth graders joined this Jewish Federation 
trip to Israel, along with Dr. Roberta Goodman as one of the staff 
people. They experienced an immersive, educational, emotional, 
and memorable taste of Israel and their Jewish heritage through a 
week-long, “hands-on” adventure. We hope to be able to visit a more 
peaceful Israel again soon!
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Violins of Hope
The Violins of Hope concert series features a collection of  
70 painstakingly restored string instruments played by Jewish 
musicians before and during the Holocaust. In April, in partnership 
with JCC Chicago, NSCI was the first stop on the Illinois tour for 
Violins of Hope. The concert attracted an audience of about 700, 
sharing a message of hope, resistance, resilience, and unity.

“When I learned that when the JCC toured with Violins of Hope they found that very few audience members knew about 
the Holocaust, I knew I wanted to get involved. The fact that JCC Chicago was able to introduce the Holocaust to so many 
unknowing individuals makes me feel so inspired. During the six months that Violins of Hope traveled throughout Illinois they 
reached close to 200,000 people. JCC Chicago was the first group to have the violins talked about nationally on NBC's Today 
Show and NBC Nightly News where millions heard about them and the concert at NSCI. I’m proud to have played a part in 
bringing this important event to NSCI.” —Laurie Lieberman

A Year in Music
This year, Cantor David Goldstein curated 11 concerts ranging from jazz, classical, 
a cappella, klezmer, to contemporary, featuring a range of instruments from strings 
to wind and choral ensembles to operatic voices. Our Post Kabbalat Shabbat 
concert series was generously sponsored by Jim Stone, Madeleine and Harvey 
Plonsker, and Bobby Takiff. In addition to stellar concerts, our in-house sh’lichei 
tzibbur (leaders of prayer), Selah, inspired us with music on Shabbat and the High 
Holy Days. Shabbat services often included musicians from our community and 
members of our adult choir Shir Chadash. And our Jewish Jammers performed for 
Rabbi Jacob Leizman’s installation. It’s been an exciting year!

The June Bild Pinsof Memorial Music Scholarship
The June Bild Pinsof Memorial Music Scholarship reflects a core value of the NSCI community—that music is essential to the full expression 
of Jewish living. Each year a graduating high school senior who has consistently given their musical talents to this community is selected by 
the Cantor to receive this scholarship, which is funded by a grant from the June B. Pinsof Fund, directed by Madeleine Plonsker.

This year’s June Bild Pinsof Memorial Music Scholarship was awarded to Hannah Dalinka and Alexie Zejer.

Commemoration of Kristallnacht
On November 9th we held a concert in commemoration of 
Kristallnacht, the Night of Broken Glass. Meet Me in a Moment was 
a theatrical concert of Jewish classical music written and directed 
by Aviva Chertok. As each violin and piano piece was performed by 
musicians Aviva Chertok and Monika Miodragovic, actor Richard 
Shavzin brought to life the composers in between, allowing 
audiences to “meet” the people behind the music and learn what 
role their Jewish identities played in their art. Prior to the concert, 
congregant Ralph Samuel shared his parents' story of escaping 
Nazi-occupied Germany in response to Kristallnacht and surviving in 
Shanghai until the end of the war.

On November 12th, the 5th- and 6th-grade students of the 
Goodman Center for Jewish Education took part in a special 
discussion with congregant Dr. Benjamin Garber. He shared his 
story of escaping Nazi-occupied Poland at the end of WWII at only 
eight years old.
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Come home to learn and grow
Lifelong learning is at the heart of how we live our Judaism at NSCI.  
From tots to teens to adult b’nei mitzvah to seniors, our journey toward  
deeper understanding of our heritage is endless. 

A Thriving Learning Community
The Goodman Center for Jewish Education is one of the largest 
congregational school programs on the North Shore. Our flexible and 
innovative approach to Jewish learning centers the growth of each 
individual student while nurturing a community in which everyone belongs.
Pictured right: Dr. Roberta Goodman with students from the GCJE

514  
students

150+  
new families in the  

past three years

94  
teen machoniks 

25  
preschool children

16  
of our teachers and  

27 teachers’ children  
are products of NSCI

Fiedler Fellows
We are thrilled to have so many teens to recognize at NSCI this 
year! Their dedication and energy have helped to make NSCI 
the warm and vibrant community it is. The Fiedler Fellow award 
honors our high school graduates with a $1,000 scholarship 
from the Louis P. and Saerree K. Fiedler Fund to apply toward 
college tuition or any post-secondary program. This award 
recognizes our teens who have participated at NSCI all four 
years of high school. 
This year’s Fiedler Fellows were Adi Berman, Gabriel Cohen, 
Hannah Dalinka, Katherine McKeag, Spencer Nguyen,  
Gideon Rigler, Simon Shapiro, and Alexie Stetson Zejer.

The Ilene H. Herst Youth  
Leadership Award
The Ilene H. Herst Youth Leadership Award recognizes 
exemplary leadership and great love for the NSCI community. 
Ilene Herst, long-time beloved Executive Director at NSCI, 
was recognized by her colleagues around the country as a 
consummate professional and caring Jewish leader. We offer 
this award annually in her name to a current high school junior 
who demonstrates strong leadership skills. 
This year’s Ilene H. Herst Youth Leadership Award was presented 
to Alexis Tack and Julia Fleischer. 
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Adult Education
Adult learners are actively involved in the life of the 
congregation, taking regular class series like Hot Topics: What 
Does Judaism Have to Say About …, Mindful or Mindless 
Life, and Wise Aging. We’ve hosted expert guest speakers 
and teachers covering topics such as Winston Churchill 
and his history relating to the Jewish people, and our Davis 
Family Forum lecture led by Yair Rosenberg on why people 
don’t understand antisemitism. We’ve introduced a new 
adult Hebrew class, and our adult b’nei mitzvah students are 
progressing through their two-year course smoothly. There is 
always more to learn!

Adult B’nei Mitzvah
Rabbi Greene has been guiding Adult B’nei Mitzvah since 2000! 
This year, seventeen adults are learning Hebrew from aleph bet, 
exploring prayer, theology, and more, finding meaning in their 
own Jewish journeys and creating community as they meet 
each Monday night. They are working hard and looking forward 
to their group service on June 11, 2024, on Shavuot! 

“I grew up at NSCI. I remember running around Crown Hall during Purim carnivals, playing all 
of the games and eating hamantaschen. I think the feeling of community was formed by those 
early moments. NSCI creates a community that feels warm and welcoming, both emotionally 
and intellectually—figuring out ways for us to be Jewish in a way that really feels like it means 
something.” —Ben Reingold, Youth Engagement Coordinator

“When I was a kid, the youth group program and retreats provided a fun social opportunity.  
It also allowed me to spend time with the clergy in an informal setting. These relationships 
made attending various synagogue events and services so much more enjoyable. To have a 
casual and meaningful relationship with these senior leaders made temple something I looked 
forward to, and those memories and experiences keep me connected today.” —Jacob Drescher

NSCI Tots
NSCI Tots are keeping busy!

•	launched Growing Community in partnership with jBaby,  
to support families with infants and toddlers

•	parent advisory committee has grown and is very  
invested in creating meaningful programming

•	Chanukah kits were introduced and raised money  
to support future programming

“I love working with tots because I get to witness them begin their 
Jewish journeys with joyous, immersive, and multimodal Shabbat 
and holiday experiences. It is inspiring to see them explore Judaism 
on their own terms, without any pressure or expectation, singing, 
dancing, playing, tasting, feeling, and more. I also appreciate the 
relationships that tot families build with one another, forming a 
foundation of support and friendship as they figure out Jewish life  
in the context of their families and NSCI.” —Rabbi Jacob Leizman

Youth and Family Community Committee (YFCC)

‘‘ This past year, the YFCC has focused on engaging whole families in the Goodman Family 
Center—not just the children, but parents as well. Our Family Shabbat Experiences for families 
of K–5th graders had an amazing response. Building on that, we are working on engaging 
parents at each specific grade level through our 'Coffee with the Clergy' events and engaging 
a committee of parents to help communicate about special events for their grade. The kids 
already know each other, and our goal is that the parents get to know each other better as well.”

Lisa Erlich

Pictured left: Sara Horovitz, M.ed., Early Childhood Coordinator 
Right: Rabbi Jacob Leizman
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Feed the Homeless
For nearly three decades NSCI’s Feed the Homeless program has helped to feed 
thousands of people around Chicago. We provide 1,000 hot meals and brown bag lunches 
monthly. Our Feed the Homeless initiative has taken on a new project; in addition to our 
usual snack packs that go to Ronald McDonald house, they are now putting together 200 
snack packs for Fill a Heart 4 Kids, an organization that provides homeless, at risk, and 
foster children food, critical necessities, life skills, and educational support. With a strong 
and loyal volunteer base, Feed the Homeless is consistently working to help those in need. 

Come home to make a difference
Making the world a better place is part of our DNA here at NSCI. Whether 
donating winter coats or children’s school supplies, packing sandwiches, or 
helping resettle a refugee family, congregants roll up their sleeves and participate 
in the sacred act of tikkun olam, playing our small part in healing the world. 

Spring Mitzvah Fair
Our Spring Mitzvah Fair, in honor of Rabbi Ryan Daniels, featured special 
guests Rabbi Mary Zamore, Executive Director of the Women’s Rabbinic 
Network, and Momma Chef, cookbook author and founder of Momma Chef’s 
Soup Kitchen and Food Pantry, with exciting discussions and a delicious 
food demonstration. Sponsoring partners and participating organizations led 
interactive activities for volunteers and attendees to provide food, blankets, 
care packages, and more to those in need around the Chicago-land area. We 
also supported Operation Backpack by providing personalized, individually 
wrapped packages of school supplies to students from struggling families.

Kehilah Award
This year’s Kehilah Award was presented to the 2022–2023 volunteers of the year, Karen Kohn, Cecile Levy, and Nancy Mantynband.

‘‘ NSCI is a place where you can make things happen; it’s a congregation that wants 
things to happen. We go to services every Friday night. It’s a time to reflect, to really 
feel my connection to God. Every day is filled with programs that I coordinate and 
I’m busy with, and Friday night is a time to be still, reflect, and feel. To be part of the 
beauty of Shabbat. We are regular customers!” 

—Lois Davis, founder of Feed the Homeless and Senior Connections
Pictured right: Lois Davis (center) with friends assembling snack packs for Fill a Heart 4 Kids
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Thanksgiving Baskets
For over a decade NSCI families have 
come together the weekend before 
Thanksgiving to provide Thanksgiving 
meals to those in need—and this year we 
broke our own record! In the past, we 
prepared 200 baskets to share with the 
families of Whittier Elementary School.  
This year, Rabbi Leizman and the 
Thanksgiving Baskets team set out to not 
only provide for these families, but to 
provide a Thanksgiving meal for EVERY 
family at Whittier Elementary. 271 baskets 
were made and delivered! Now that’s 
tikkun olam in action!

Adult Mitzvah Corps
The Adult Mitzvah Corps has been helping others for 18 years, volunteering 
with a charitable organization one weekday a month. This year, we helped 
to organize books at Bernie’s Book Bank, sorted and packaged goods at 
GiveNKind, and matched gifts to their recipients for the JCFS Holiday Gift Drive!

Family Promise
This year we opened our doors and our hearts again for two 
weeks in June to provide housing, meals, support, and tutoring 
for families in need through Family Promise. Nearly 85% of 
families transition out of homelessness after three to four 
months in this program. We are proud to be part of these 
efforts alongside other North Shore congregations.

Mitzvah Garden
Each spring through fall, NSCI volunteers and staff lovingly 
grow hundreds of pounds of fresh produce to donate to the 
Moraine Township Food Pantry and The Ark Northwest. While 
there were many bountiful harvests from the Mitzvah Garden 
this year, on one Sunday in particular Bob Levy and his Mitzvah 
Garden volunteers packed and delivered 20 bags of lettuce, 
arugula, spinach, and sweet peppers to the Ark Northwest and 
the Moraine Township Food Pantry. 

Hands of Chesed
In 2023 over 110 acts of kindness were performed by members of our NSCI community for other 
members of our community at difficult times: check-in calls; visits; delivery of flowers, cookies, or 
dinner; grocery shopping; company at Shabbat services; lunch with folks who get out less; challah for 
Rosh Hashanah; and more!

“I received the generous gift you sent for Rosh Hashanah—two round loaves of challah and 
two candles. What a kind and thoughtful thing to do. Hands of Chesed has been so welcome all 
throughout my husband's illness and death. This is a wonderful organization and I thank you for all 
your wonderful and meaningful gifts when least expected.” —Bette Kahn

100 
volunteers 

Between 4 and 12 
volunteers per event

12 Adult Mitzvah Corps 
and 2 senior programs 
with WNSCI per year

Beth Emet Soup Kitchen
Three times per year NSCI congregants cook 
and serve dinner and lunches at the Beth Emet 
Soup Kitchen.



1 8   |   NORTH SHORE CONGREGATION ISRAEL

Snapshot of Our Congregation
We are proud to have welcomed 63 new member households in 2023, 
contributing to a total of 1,274 member households!

Communities Represented
Wilmette, Highland Park, Chicago, Glencoe, Deerfield, 
Wheeling, Northbrook, Glenview, Lake Forest, 
Winnetka, Lincolnshire, Riverwoods, Libertyville, 
Evanston, Skokie, Vernon Hills, Bannockburn, 
Riverwoods, Highwood, Buffalo Grove, Lake Bluff, 
Arlington Heights, Gurnee, Prospect Heights, 
Lindenhurst, Barrington, Mundelein, Northfield, 
Hawthorn Woods, plus many out-of-state congregants

61 
b’nei mitzvah 

21 
weddings

40 
baby namings

Mazel Tov!
We celebrated:

Number of Congregants By Age
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Imagine the Possible Campaign and Construction Leadership
We are deeply grateful to the many leaders in our congregation who have given their time, talents, and enthusiasm  
to realize the campaign from its inception to today.

CAMPAIGN STUDY 
COMMITTEE 
Laurie Bagan
Grant Bagan
Howard Goss
Roberta Goss
Karen Kohn
Greg Miller 
Rob Olian
Marilyn Perlman, Chair
Lorelei Rosenthal
Eileen Sharkey Rosenfeld
Alan Rottman
Ron Sonenthal
Jody Weinberg

CAMPAIGN EXECUTIVE 
COMMITTEE 
Jeff Echt
Laurie Lieberman
Susan Longo
Rob Olian
Marilyn Perlman, Chair
Lorelei Rosenthal
Eileen Sharkey Rosenfeld
Onnie Scheyer
Steven Scheyer
Ron Sonenthal
Nate Tross
Jody Weinberg

BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
SOLICITATION 
COMMITTEE 
Jeff Echt
Pam Faulkner
Greg Miller
Eileen Sharkey Rosenfeld, Chair
Nate Tross
Jody Weinberg

HERITAGE CIRCLE 
Barbara Borden
Jeff Echt 
Pam Faulkner
Jim Field
Shari Field
Marissa Hopkins
Susan Isaacson
Susan Longo, Co-Chair
Julie Miller
Terri Olian
Eileen Sharkey Rosenfeld
Onnie Scheyer
Jillian Segel
Ron Sonenthal
Rachel Stein, Co-Chair
April Victor
Jack Weinberg
Ann Weisberg
Stacy Winternitz

ARCHITECT 
WORKING GROUP 
Ann DuBois
Jeff Echt
Tripp Hainsfurther
Marilyn Perlman
Ted Pickus
Lorelei Rosenthal
Onnie Scheyer
Dean Weinberg, Chair
Bruce White

RENOVATIONS STEERING 
COMMITTEE 
Ted Pickus
Lorelei Rosenthal
Onnie Scheyer
Jillian Segel
Dean Weinberg, Chair

GENERAL CONTRACTOR 
SELECTION COMMITTEE
Scott Fradin
Sean Freeman
Tripp Hainsfurther
Harlan Kahn
Mark Muller
Dean Weinberg, Chair

LANDSCAPE COMMITTEE
Jeff Echt
Dr. Robert Levy
Alan Rottman
Onnie Scheyer, Chair
Dean Weinberg

DONOR WALL COMMITTEE
Susan Longo
Marilyn Perlman, Chair
Lorelei Rosenthal
Onnie Scheyer

ARTWORK COMMITTEE
Lauren Absler
Michele Gorski
Laurie Lieberman
Jody Weinberg, Chair

INTERIORS COMMITTEE 
(INCLUDING FURNITURE 
SELECTION)
Brooke Handwerker
Marissa Hopkins
Taryn Kessel
Laurie Lieberman
Lorelei Rosenthal, Chair
Jillian Segel, Chair
Jody Weinberg

ADMINISTRATION 
OFFICES, TECHNOLOGY 
& SECURITY
Ted Pickus, Chair
Dean Weinberg, Chair
Jody Weinberg

Investing in Our Home, Our Community,  
and Our Future 
This year, we came together to ensure that NSCI continues to be the bedrock of our Jewish community. With inspired 
generosity, we brought the Imagine the Possible campaign to a successful conclusion and celebrated together as the 
project revealed itself. Beyond the campaign, your support of the Annual Appeal, the General Fund, the Spring Event, 
at which we celebrated Rabbi Daniels’s service to our congregational family, and the Legacy Circle continue to ensure 
that NSCI will thrive, now and into the future. NSCI provides the connection, support, and comfort we look for as 
we celebrate joy and navigate through darkness. Indeed, this year, your generosity and graciousness have proven yet 
again that “together” is the most powerful way we stay strong as a community. 

With gratitude, 

Onnie Scheyer 
First Vice President & Chair of Development
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Imagine the Possible Campaign
We are deeply appreciative of the following donors to the Imagine the Possible Campaign

Anonymous (14)
LeeAnn & Jack Ablin
Lisa Acker & Peter Friedman
Douglas & Melissa Adler
Fraida & Bob Aland
Iris Anosov
Barbara B. Appelbaum
Judith L. Appelbaum
Phyllis & Stuart Applebaum
Merle & Michael Arenson
Laurie & Grant Bagan
Phylis & Ken Bagan
Halit & Kevin Bander
Elise & Peter Barack
The Barkoff Family
The Barnett Family
Debra & David Baum
Madge & Al Beerman
Lisa & Eric Belcher
Mindy & Jason Benjamin
Ralph Bergen
Janna & Keith Berk
Susie & Ira Berk and Family
Linda & Stuart Berkson
The Berkun Family
The Berman Rigler Family
Penny & Ed (z"l) Berman
Tamar & Gidon Berman
Janice & H. Bruce Bernstein
Beth & Gary Birnbaum
Stacey & Bob Birndorf
The Dennis (z"l) & Joyce Black 

Family Charitable Foundation
Ellen Weiskopf Blank
Ellen & David Block
Amy & Jeffrey Bloom
The Bluhm Family Foundation
The Robert Boehm Family
Maxine G. & Michael Bonn
Barbara & Ronald Borden
Daniel Borstein
Merle Branner & David 

Rothschild

Enid & Jerry (z"l) Brick
Rabbi Herbert Bronstein (z"l)
Diane & Scott Brown
Jennifer & Alex Brown
Barbara Bruno
Nancy Burk & Howard Moritz
Maureen & Scott Byron
Lynda & Scott Canel
Deni & Mickey Caplan
Ellen & David Carmell
Barbara & Allen Chandler
Marisa & Adam Chez
Joan & Mitchell (z"l) 

Chukerman
Stacie & Robert Chukerman
Debbie & Michael Cohen
Debra & David Cohen
Stacia & Mark Cohen
Wendy & Jim Coleman
Jane Colman and Nancy Tudor
The John Colman (z"l) Trust
Cindy & Joel Cooper
Jeanie Cooper
The Coplan Family
Perri & Rick Courtheoux
Deborah & Larry Coven
Debra & Jeffrey Crane
The Crown Family
Rabbis Carlie & Ryan Daniels
Lois & Ronald Davis
Elise Dayan & Mark Guon
The Delman Family
Sheryl Diller
Karen & Robert Dillon
The Domont Family 

Foundation
Debbie & Steve Dresner
Ann & Peter DuBois
Sarah & Mike Duffin and Family
Julie & Jeff Echt
Marla Eglowstein
The Ira & Barbara Eichner 

Foundation

Lisa & Eddy Eisenberg
Jen & Larry Elbaum
Susan & Alan Ellenby
Lisa & Henry Erlich
Sharon & Bill Erwin
Stephanie G. Ettelson
Jamie & Sam Evins
The Judy & Lloyd (z"l) Falk 

Family Charitable Foundation
Paige & Steven Farber
Pam & Larry Faulkner
Bobbi & Rob Feldgreber
Andrea & Brian Feldman and 

Family
Avram & Terri Feldman
Bonnie & Glenn (z"l) Felner
Renee & Burt Field
Shari & James Field
The Fiely Family
Penny & Jay Fine
Cristi & Kevin Finkel
Rebecca & Ira Fishman
Bonnie & Peter Flanzer
Lisa & JB Fleisher
Donna E. Fletcher & William G. 

Schur
Julia & David Fording
Marcia & Tom Fraerman Family
Debbie & Chuck Frank
The Family of Zollie & Elaine 

Frank (z"l)
Erica & Gary Freeman
Jennifer & Eric Fried
Gary Friend
The Galvin Family
Amy & Robert Garber
Rabbi Wendi Geffen & Scott 

Duby
Betsy & John Gensburg
Larry A. Gerber
Carole Mark Gingiss & Jody 

Gingiss
Lindsey & Ben Gladstone

Andrea Gold
Loretta & Frank Gold
Sheila L. Goldberg
Laurie Golden PhD
Danielle & Jeff Goldman
Janice & Bruce Goldman
Ilene Goldstein & Ed Sherman
Joan Goldstein
Lauri & Cantor David Goldstein
Judy & Michael Goodman
Drs. Roberta & Bob (z"l) 

Goodman and Family
Lisa & Tony Goosmann
Dana & Lee Gordon
Julie & Rich Gordon
Roberta & Howard Goss
Iris & Seymour Gottlieb
The Michele & Bill Grateful 

Giving Fund
Jack & Donna Greenberg
Amanda Greene
Brenda Greene
Rabbi Lisa S. Greene
Amy & Bob Greenebaum
Jamie Greenebaum
Lilli M. & James E. Greenebaum 

II (z"l)
Renee & Dr. James Greenspon
Robyn & David Grossberg
Ilene K. Grossman & Bruce G. 

Amsterdam
The Grusin Family
Bobbie & Mark Gutman
Susan Haimes
Betty & Tripp Hainsfurther and 

Family
Sheila Handwerker
Laurie & Doug Hart
Tracy Hartlieb and Becca 

Hartlieb
Amy & Joshua Hausman
Helen & Michael Heifets
The Heimlich Family
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Hazel & Bud Herzog
Marjorie & Glenn Heyman
Floyd G. Hoffman
Debbie & Gary Holzman
Marissa & Dan Hopkins Family
Mimi & Bill Horowitz
Deborah Horwitz & Paul 

Nierman
The Hovis Family
Rebecca & Brian Howard
Susan & Steven Insoft
Susan & Mark Isaacson
Iskowich Family
Penny & Tim Jack
Leslie & Eugene Jacobs
The Myles A. Jarrow (z"l) Trust
Caryn & Harlan Kahn
Jodi & Jay Kahn
Karen & Matthew Kaplan
Mike & Annie Kaplan
Sandy & Stan Kapuler
Linda & Peter Karmin
Ronald S. Katch
Dr. Marvin Katz (z"l)
Amy & Dan Kaufman
Jan & Bob Kaufman
Taryn & Doug Kessel
Judith Geleerd Kitzes
Amy & Steven Klein
Kathy & Jim Klein
Nancy & Gary Klein
Adele & Alexander Kleine (z"l)
Alyssa & Jeremy Knobel and 

Family
The Morris and Dolores Kohl 

Kaplan Fund of the Dolores 
Kohl Education Foundation

Bianca Jerry Kohlenbrener
Cindy & Stuart Kohn
Karen Mindlin Kohn and Family
Susan & David Kreisman
The Kunreuther Family
Janice & Mickey Kupperman
Carole & Ken Latimer
Janet & Andre Lerman and 

Family
Laura & Michael Lester
Barbara & Alan Levin
Elizabeth & Eric Levin and 

Family
Fifi & Ron Levin
Judy & David (z"l) Levin
Cori Levinson & Gary Noskin
Nancy & Chuck Levun
Dr. Robert & Cecile Levy
Susan & Rick Levy
William & Debra Lewin
Ila Jean Lewis and Family
Julie & Cort Lewis
Marni & Steven Lewis
Merle Lewis
The Roger & Paula Leyden 

Foundation
The Lichstein Family
Laura & Jon Lichter

Laurie Lieberman
The Eunice & Sidney (z"l) 

Lieberstein Family
Amy & Mark Litner
Anne J. Livingston
Joan Loeb (z"l)
Jodi & Paul Loeb and Family
Susan C. Longo
Judy Louis
Leanne, Mark, Jason and Brian 

Lowenthal
Debbie Luckman & Andrew 

Yoblon
Sandra & Robert Lund
Lynne Luskin
Anne & Mitch Macknin
Lynne Madorsky & Michael 

Kraut
Helen Magid
John, Jill, Jeremy and Jake 

Mandel
Miranda K. & Jed R. Mandel
Nancy Mantynband
Nancy & Harvey Margolis
Debra & Joseph Marks
Kathi Marks & Ron Himmelman
Cindy Martin, Stuart Swibel 

and Family
Patty & Rabbi Steven Mason
Barbara & Jeff Mazur
The Mehlman Family
Jodi & Kenneth Meister
Keith & Monica Mellovitz
Lois Melvoin (z"l)
Michelle & Gregg Menaker
Tracey & Steven Meyers
Greg, Julie, Rachel and Abby 

Miller
Marcy & Joel Miller
Djuro Mirjanic
Randi & Russel Miron
Diane & Jim Moore
Frances & Jeffrey Morof
The Wolf Mosnaim Family 

Charitable Fund
Jill & Robert Moss
Lori Mula and Scott & Diane 

Brown
Jamie Strait Muller
Mark Muller
Cathy Nachman
Amy & Todd Nathan
Gail Hirsch Neiman & William 

Neiman
Nancy Newberger
Toby Newman
Nguyen-Braman Family
Melissa & Xuong Nguyen
Sharyl & Michael Noeh
Shari & Gerald Noskin
Michelle & David Novick
Susan & Fred Novy
Lori & Steve O'Hara
Terri & Rob Olian
Jamie & Marty Ordman



2 2   |   NORTH SHORE CONGREGATION ISRAEL

Gwen (z"l) & Don Packard
Walter Pancoe (z"l)
Drs. Carole & Martin Parker
Susan & Martin Parker
Peggy & Harry Pascal
Alison & Bill Pearson
Harriette & Ted Perlman
Marilyn Perlman, Harry Epstein 

and Family
Margot & Mark Peters
Caroline & Jeffry Pfeffer
Beth & Ted Pickus
The Sedge and Henry Plitt 

Charitable Trusts
Marita & Michael Poll
Nancy & Daniel Pollack
Carol & Ron Port
The Provus Family
Jennifer & Jonathan Quinn
Shelley & Ron Raffel
Sandy & Allen Raphael
Dr. Mark Rasenick &  

Ms. Helene Shambelan
Lynn & Robert Razowsky
Andrea & Thomas Rein
Josi & Rick Rein
Lynn & David Reiner
Daniel & Gloria Reisner
Susan & Max Reiswerg
The Rintels Family Foundation
Gail & Ralph Robbins
Emily & Michael Robins
Judy Rolfe
Jamie & Jonathan Romick
Sheli & Burt Rosenberg
Eileen Sharkey Rosenfeld & 

Rob Rosenfeld
Nancy & Martin Rosenfeld
Rosenfeld Illgen Family
Karri & Joe Rosenthal
Lorelei Rosenthal and the 

Moses-Rosenthal Family
Jessica & Chuck Rosien V

Stacy & Brian Rothman
Inge R. Rothschild
Alan Gordon Rottman
Jonathan & Peggy Rubenstein
Mindy Trossman Rubin & David 

Rubin
Jessica & Chris Rush
Kathy Sackheim
Ruth Sang
Linda & Mitchell (z"l) Saranow
Kim Schaefer & Adam Fleischer
Allison & Adam Schanfield
Michelle & Jeff Scheinkopf
Susan & Richard Schencker
Barrie, Jordan, Henry and 

Charlie Scher
Onnie & Steven Scheyer
Julie & Michael Schimmel
Cathy & Joel Schneider
Herbert Schneiderman
Schoenfeld Family
Carol & David (z"l) Schulman
David & Jennifer Schultz
Caryn & William Schuman
Charlene & Robert Schuman
Meredith & Donald Schwartz
Ronald Schwechter
Karen & Robert Scott
Cheryl, John and Jane Seder
Kelly & Paul Seeman
Jillian & Brian Segel
Elliott M. Siegel
Harriet Seitler
Linda & Robert (z"l) Shakno
Lilah & Joel Shapiro
Lynn & Mark Shapiro
Cheryl & Richard Sherman
Judy & Jerry Sider
Elliot M. Siegel
Pamela & Joseph Siegman
Susie & Dick (z"l) Sigel
Jody & Ross Silverman
Melissa & Howard Silverman

Cheryl & Micah Singerman
Susan & Lee Smolen
Leigh & Justin Smollar
Amy & Michael Sobel
Judy & Norm Soep
Julie & Gavin Sollinger
Helen & George Solomon
Sheryl & Joel Solomon
Julie & Michael Solot
Susan Solway & Howard Siegel
Kathy & Ron Sonenthal
Sandi & Howard (z"l) Sorkin
Rollin J. Soskin
Blanche & Neil Sosland
Karen & Marc Sperber
Margo & Joel Spitz
Jeffrey & Joni Spungen
Rachel, Mark, Adam and Jordan 

Stein
Judi Haberman Stern
Jori & Tommy Sternberg
Tracy Stetson and Alexie & 

Alyssa
Joan B. Stone
The Storch Family
Nicole & Bill Sugarman
Bruce Sundheim and Leah 

Sundheim
Susan & Dan Swett
Marilyn & Richard Swoiskin 

and Family
The Takiff Family
Ilyce & Sam Tamkin
Barbie & Bruce Taylor Family 

Fund
Renée Thaler
Andrea & Steven Tick
Jennifer Tier & Matt 

McQuiston
Blythe Trilling
Beth & Nathan Tross
Laurie & Marc Tuchman
Judy Tyson

Burton S. Ury and Family
Marilyn & Michael Vender
April & Thomas Victor
Ellen Wallace & Steven Gould
Juli & Mark Walton
Amanda, Sean, Asher, Marin 

and Zachary Weil
Eileen & Donald Weil
Nancy & Robert Weil
Jody & Dean Weinberg
The Jack & Sheila Weinberg 

Family Foundation
Lynne & David Weinberg
Marcine & Arthur Weiner
The Weiner-Wieczorek Family
Ann & Charles Weisberg
Lenore Weiss & Mike Glickman
Barbara & Victor Weisskopf 

and Family
Beth & Gene Weisskopf
Beth & Michael Wexler
Judy Wexler & Bruce Menkes
Rebekah & David Wilansky
M & J Wilkow, Ltd.
Stacy & Charles Winternitz
Jane Woldenberg
Nicki & Jim Woldenberg
Carol & Abbott Wolfe
Lois Wolff
Naomi, Joshua and Daniel 

Wolfson
Women of NSCI
Alison & Joe Yastrow
Nancy Zadek Cohrs (z"l)
Gloria Zieve
Laurie & Donald Zimelis
Holly & Lee Zimmerman
The Zinman Family
The Lisa & Jon Zirin Family
Jeffrey Zivin

Annual Appeal & General Fund Donors
Our deepest thanks to the following who made an investment in our community by contributing to the 2022–23 Annual Appeal 
and/or the NSCI General Fund. In addition to supporting our operations, your gifts helped ensure all who wished to participate 
at NSCI could do so, regardless of their financial circumstances. We are also grateful to those who’ve already contributed to this 
year’s 2023–24 Annual Appeal or General Fund (listed next year). 

ANNUAL APPEAL DONORS
Lauren & Andy Absler
Lisa Acker & Peter Friedman
Phyllis & Stuart Applebaum
Laurie & Grant Bagan
Phylis & Ken Bagan
Mollybelle & Barry Berish
Clara Berman
Joyce Black 
Maxine G. & Michael Bonn
Jennifer & Alex Brown

Abby & Jay Bruggeman
Julie Burstyn
Maureen & Scott Byron
Andria & Lee Canel
Judi & James Canel
Stacie & Robert Chukerman
Jane Colman
Debra & Jeffrey Crane
Arie and Ida Crown  

Memorial
Abby & Roger Daniel

Sarah Davies & Richard 
Lieberman

Karen & Robert Dillon
Teri Dobbs & Jesse Markow
Irv Dorfman
Debbie & Steve Dresner
Ann & Peter DuBois
Susan & Alan Ellenby
Judy Falk
Stephen & Wendi Fallek
Paige & Steven Farber

Betsy & Jim Feld
Bobbi & Rob Feldgreber
Renee & Burt Field
Penny & Jay Fine
Donna E. Fletcher & William 

G. Schur
Lori Flignor
Erica & Gary Freeman
Jennifer & Eric Fried
Gary Friend
Barbara & Chuck Gately
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Rabbi Wendi Geffen & Scott 
Duby

Simona & Lane Gensburg
Larry A. Gerber
Randi & Bruce Glass
Janice & Bruce Goldman
Joan Goldstein
Kathy & Jordan Goodman
Geri & David Greenberg
Amy & Bob Greenebaum
Robyn & David Grossberg
Brina Grusin
Bobbie & Mark Gutman
Tracy Hartlieb
Evan & Amy Harwood
Margie Friedman Heyman & 

Glenn Heyman
Patti Hirsh
Julie & Jonathan Hyman
Annie & Mike Kaplan
Linda & Peter Karmin
Taryn & Doug Kessel
Alyssa & Jeremy Knobel
Barbara & Alan Levin
Susan & Douglas Levin
Veronica Levine
Penny Levy
Anne Livingston
Courtney & Ed Loeb
Joan Loeb (z"l)
Susan Longo & Marlow  

Hunter
Debbie Lorig
Bonnie Lucas & Stuart 

Sondheimer
Sherri & David Manci
Randy & Jed Mandel
Patty & Rabbi Steven Mason
Jodi & Kenneth Meister
Lois Melvoin (z"l)
Tracey & Steven Meyers
Julie & Greg Miller
Diane & Jim Moore
Xuan-Vu Nguyen & Todd 

Braman
Sharyl & Michael Noeh
Michelle & David Novick
Lori & Steve O'Hara
Terri & Rob Olian
Don Packard
Walter Pancoe (z"l)
Drs. Carole & Martin Parker
Lorraine Pattis
Marilyn Perlman & Harry 

Epstein
Lynda Pogofsky & Saul Caisman
Dr. Mark Rasenick & Ms. 

Helen Shambelan
Gloria & Daniel Reisner
Howard Resnick
Stacy & Brian Rothman
Inge R. Rothschild
Alan Gordon Rottman
Allison & Adam Schanfield
Onnie & Steven Scheyer

Eileen & Don Schiller
Beverly & Ira Schulman
Carol Schulman
Kathy & Tom Shafer
Carol & Norman Shubert
Judy & Jerry Sider
Joanna & Scott Slavick
Judy & Norm Soep
Helen & George Solomon
Sheryl & Joel Solomon
Julie & Michael Solot
Kathy & Ron Sonenthal
Sandi Sorkin
Rachel & Mark Stein
Judi Haberman Stern
Tracy Stetson
Julie & Loren Stone
Bobby Takiff
Renée Thaler
Burton S. Ury
Marilyn & Michael Vender
April & Thomas Victor
Ellen Wallace & Steven Gould
Renee & Barry Weber
Nancy & Robert Weil
Jody & Dean Weinberg
Lynne & David Weinberg
Sheila & Jack Weinberg
Barbara & Victor Weisskopf
Judy Wexler & Bruce Menkes
Nicki & Jim Woldenberg
Carol & Abbott Wolfe
Francine & Leonard Zacks
Nancy Zadek Cohrs (z"l)
Laurie & Donald Zimelis
Jeffrey Zivin

GENERAL FUND DONORS
Anonymous
Steve Adatto
Luann & Steve Addis
Susan Alexander
Jordan Allen
Jill Alperstein
Amazon Smiles Foundation
AMG Charitable Gift 

Foundation
Laurie Amsterdan
Judith L. Appelbaum
Avi Atkin
Michelle Avny
Nicole Baarts
Judith Bach
Haley & Steven Baer
Laurie & Grant Bagan
Phylis & Ken Bagan
Eileen & Neal Baitcher
John Bank
Elise & Peter Barack
Rachel F. Barner
Richard & Adrienne Baskin
Becca Battisfore
Debra & Dan Bauer
Debra & David Baum
Mindy Becker

Ed Bederman
Nancy & Elliott Bell
The Bellick Foundation
The Benevity Community 

Impact Fund
Mollybelle & Barry Berish
Tammy Berman & Neil Rigler
Janice & H. Bruce Bernstein
Jill & Irwin Bernstein
Margaret & Donald Berry
Miriam Biales
Beth & Gary Birnbaum
Stacey & Bob Birndorf
Joyce Black
Ruth & Michael Blum
Leslie & Adam Boehm
Barbara & Ronald Borden
Frank Bramson
Merle Branner & David 

Rothschild
Janie Bress
Elizabeth Brint
Joanna Brofman
Edith Broida
Nikki & David Brown
Barbara Bruno
Sue Bruns
Mary Bucaro
Missy Bundy & Bruce Ettelson
Lois & Howard Cain
Judi & James Canel
Andria & Lee Canel
Deni & Mickey Caplan
Miriam & Phil Carlitz
Richard Carmel
Barbara & Allen Chandler
Allan Chang
Charities Aid Foundation of 

America
Lorraine Chase
Eunice & Michael Chernof
The Childrenz Center
Louis Chronowski
Donna Chudacoff
Joan Chukerman
CME Group
Jeremy Cohen
Leslie Cohen
Lisa Cohen
Shirlee & Eugene Cohen
Stacia & Mark Cohen
Janet & Bradley Cohn
Jane Colman
Jessica & Arne Cook
Cindy & Joel Cooper
Jeanie Cooper
Perri & Rick Courteoux
Debby & Jeff Crane
Debbie Croft Real Estate, Ltd
Halyse & Henry Danko
Joseph DeFrancesco
Karen & Robert Dillon
Sonya Dillon
Amy Don
Irv Dorfman

Steven Dry
Ronda Dubin
Ann & Peter DuBois
Julie & Jeff Echt
Pat & Paul Ehrlich
Steven Eiseman
Jodi Eldridge
Eric Ephraim
Marcy Epstein
Lisa & Henry Erlich
Judith Eubanks
Stephanie Falberg
Susan & Jerry Falcon
Judy Falk
FBHP Foundation
Barbara Feldman
Terri & Avram Feldman
Bonnie Felner
Sari Fensterheim
Sam Schwartz-Fenwick
Janice Fern
Barbara Field
Penny & Jay Fine
Karen & Eugene Finerman
Lisa Finke
First Business Bancorp
Sarah Fishbein
Michele & Michael Fisher
Kenny Fixler
Adam Flager
Kim Flashner & Mark Horwitz
Lisa & JB Fleisher
Richard Flicker
Jennifer & David Foos
Debbie & Chuck Frank
Erica & Gary Freeman
Rosa Frenkel
Betsy & Mike Friduss
Joni & Bruce Friedman
Michelle & Ed Friedman
Gary Friend
Bradford Fujii
Nina Gaines
Robin & Eric Gallender
Iris Garmisa
Jodie & Seth Gastwirth
Rabbi Wendi Geffen & Scott 

Duby
Lisa & Scott Gendell
Larry Gerber
Laura Gerber
Laurie Gerber
Nicole & Aaron Gerber
Anita Gilford
Ian Glick
Loretta & Frank Gold
Hollis Goldberg
Andrea & David Goldman
Danielle & Jeff Goldman
Harold Goldman
Janice & Bruce Goldman
Margie & Dennis Goldman
Elissa Goldsmith
Joan Goldstein
Sally Goldstein
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Judy & Ari Golson
Karen Goodgold
Judy & Michael Goodman
Alison & Neal Gordon
Julie & Rich Gordon
Michelle & Gerald Gordon
Beth & Robert Goshen
Lisa & Rob Goss
Roberta & Howard Goss
Elizabeth Gottainer
Iris & Seymour Gottlieb
Diane & Michael Grant
Mary & Keith Grant
Leslie Grauer
Sulie & Mark Grayson
Donna & Jack Greenberg
Jordana Greenberg
Brenda Greene
Amy & Bob Greenebaum
Jamie Greenebaum
Rochelle Greenfield
Barbara Shafer-Grosby & 

Maurice Grosby
Lois Gross
Robyn & David Grossberg
Shel Gulinson
Carole Gutter
Sarah Haber
Susan Haimes
Betty & Tripp Hainsfurther
Sheri & Brad Handelman
Sheila Handwerker
Richard Hanus
Arlene Harris
Joanne Harris
Melanie & Robert Harris
Laurie & Doug Hart
Lennore Hartman
Adam Helman
Esther Herst
Hazel & Bud Herzog
Margie Friedman Heyman & 

Glenn Heyman
Mari Hirsh
Floyd G. Hoffman
Mimi & Bill Horowitz
Deborah Horwitz & Paul 

Nierman
Dana & Skip Hughes
Dara & Larry Hyman
Meredith Ilg & Donald 

Schwartz
Nader Iloulian
Susan & Steven Insoft
Susan & Mark Isaacson
Leslie & Eugene Jacobs
Sheila & Ron Jacobson
Leslie & Frank Jaffe
Marilyn Karenstok
Bette Kahn
Carol Kahn
Mary Rosenberg Kaltman
Dolores Kohl Kaplan
Annie & Mike Kaplan
Hannah & David Kaplan

Sandy & Stan Kapuler
Lynne Karmin
Nancy Karp
Daniel Kaspari
Ronald. S. Katch
Cori Katz
Graziela & John Kaufman
Lacy & Matt Kaufmann
Tracy Kazan
Sean Keating
Ohan Kedjidjian
Mary Keller
Dianna & Michael Kesner
Judy & Mort Kessel
Taryn & Doug Kessel
Anne Kiplinger
Judy Klein
Alyssa & Jeremy Knobel
Bianca "Jerry" Kohlenbrener
Alice Kohn
Marina Kolobayeva
Leslie & Richard Korengold
Polly Pancoe Kortlander
Michelle Kosner
Allen Kovin
Liz Kramer
Arlene & Richard Kushen
Zhanna Kutman
Sandra Kuzis & Damian 

Blasberg
Kevin Lakani
Josh Lavan
Sharon & Marc Leaf
Debbie & Richard Learner
Melissa & Robert Lederer
Robin Legator
Joshua Lelah
Jennifer Leopold & Steve Katz
Barbara & Alan Levin
Rachel & Jonathon Levin
Sherry & Brad Levin
Jim Levine
Steve LeVine
Cecile & Dr. Robert Levy
Debra & William Lewin
Sheila Lewis
Betty Lieberman
Jodye & Karen Lieberman
Laurie Lieberman
Andie Light
Dina Lindemann
Joan & Richard Lipsey
Suzanne Lipsey
Lisa Lipton
Nancy Litwin
Anne J. Livingston
Joan Loeb (z"l)
Jodi & Paul Loeb
Andrea London
Susan Longo & Marlow Hunter
Lindsey Lopatin
Brian Lorber
William Love
Sandra & Robert Lund
Hallie Lux & Nazim Mufti

Helen Magid
Stephen Malkin
Lauren Mandel
Miranda K. & Jed R. Mandel
Ornit & Kobe Mandell
Steve Mandell
Nancy Mantynband
Jacqueline &
Marci & Bob Markin
Paula Markovitz
Debra & Joseph Marks
Brenda & Brett Marsh
Cindy Martin & Stuart Swibel
Patty & Rabbi Steve Mason
Fortunee Massuda & Charles 

Hanon
Barmara & Ernest Mathias
Deborah Mauer
Barbara & Jeff Mazur
Carolyn McCoy
William McKendrick MD
Hollee & Ofer Meged
Susy & Neal Mehlman
Michele & Mark Meier
Lois Melvoin (z"l)
Menemsha Films, Inc.
Barbara & Larry Mermelstein
Lori & Steven Mesirow
Debbie & Michael Miller
Julie & Greg Miller
Kaye & Howard Miller
Laura & Charles Miller
Diane & Jim Moore
Frances & Jeffrey Morof
Cathy Nachman
Debbie & Glenn Nadell
Reva Nathan & Burt Rubenstein
Leslie & Paul Neilan
Matt Neumann
Robin Neustein
Lorri Newman
Melissa & Xuong Nguyen
Xuan-Vu Nguyen & Todd 

Braman
Cheryl & Will Nitekman
Sharyl & Mike Noeh
Shari & Gerald Noskin
Michelle & David Novick
NSCI Brotherhood
Alan Nusinow
Marguerite Oberto
Joan & Thomas O'Brien
Lori & Steve O'Hara
Terri & Rob Olian
Leena Oplchenski
Lina & Mikhail Ostrov
Don Packard
Christine & James Pall
Samantha Pallini
Brandon Palmer
Daniel Pastron
Lita Passen & Ellen Zonka
Lorraine Pattis
Jason & Jackie Peltz
Stacey & Jon Perl

Marilyn Perlman & Harry 
Epstein

Charles Perrin
Shana & Ashley Peters
Howard Pianko
Beth & Ted Pickus
Millie & Harvey Pine
Thomas Piskorski
Pledgeling Foundation
Madeleine & Harvey Plonsker
Nancy & Daniel Pollack
Joyce Pollakoff & Stanton 

Kramer
Carol & Ronald Port
Jami & David Port
Jody & David Poulter
Nicole & Steve Putzel
Meg & Michael Racenstein
Susan Reingold
Nancy & Michael Reinsdorf
Shell Reyes
Riana Riffle
Hazel Gitlitz Ring
Carol & Gene Rintels
Diana & Aaron Robinson
Elizabeth Roche
Alyne & Jim Rolfe
Lynda & Shelly Rosen
Jennifer Rosenblum
Eileen Sharkey Rosenfeld & 

Rob Rosenfeld
Sherri & Steve Rosenfeld
Ira & Sandra Rosenthal
Karri & Joe Rosenthal
Lauren & Dan Rossen
Fran Roston
Wendy & Ben Roth
Thomas Roth
Lindsay & Jon Rotter
Alan Gordon Rottman
Jill & Robert Rowe
Peggy & Jonathan Rubenstein
Debbie & Scott Rudin
Linda Russell
Natalie Sabo
Carol Sacks
Barbara & Bruce Salk
Ellyn & Alan Samsky
Stephanie & Steve Sanderman
Irene Sandler
Ilene & George Sang
Sarah Schanz & Jeremy Iloulian
Jessica & Stephen Schar
Lizzy Scheinfeld
Michelle & Jeff Scheinkopf
Onnie & Steven Scheyer
Cathy & Joel Schneider
Luella Schneider
Brian Schnell
Cheryl Schnitzer
Jenny Schoenfeld
Carol Schulman
Caryn & Bill Schuman
Judy & Mark Schwartz
Burton Schwartz
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Susan & Alan Sebulsky
Jillian & Brian Segel
Esther Seltzer
Lynn & Mark Shapiro
Nicole & Glenn Shapiro
Murray Sharkey
Michael Sheehan
Suzanne & David Shoub
Carol & Norman Shubert
Judy & Jerry Sider
Pamela & Joseph Siegman
Susie Sigel
Julie Silberg
Dana & Jim Silver
Jody & Ross Silverman
Ellie Silverman
Cheryl & Micah Singerman
Joanna & Scott Slavick
Bonnie & Eric Sloan
Josephine Sloan
Heidi & Ken Small
Robert Smoler
Amy & Michael Sobel
Helen & George Solomon
Sheryl & Joel Solomon

Julie & Michael Solot
Nicole Sommerfeld
Kathy & Ron Sonenthal
Marilee & Larry Spatz
Jill & Peter Spector
Margo & Joel Spitz
Carole Stearns
Leona & Joel Stein
Rachel & Mark Stein
David Stern
Les Stern
Judi Haberman Stern
Holly Stewart
Sandra & Dick Stoken
Maureen Stolman
Shelley Stolman
Karla & Neil Stone
Joan B. Stone
Nicole & Bill Sugarman
Jack Sundheim
Carolyn & Brian Swett
Susan & Dan Swett
Sally & Ellie Sylvan
Eileen Takach
Roberta & James Taormina

Barbie & Bruce Taylor
Jennifer Thurswell
Andrea & Steven Tick
Katherine Tirabassi
Bonnie & Richard Tolan
Joan Tornheim
Janis & Don Trossman
Stu Unger
Elizabeth Ury
Karen Ury
Patty Weigler & Stuart Meyer
Amanda & Sean Weil
Daniel Weil
Eileen & Donald Weil
Karen & Ed Weil
Michael Weil
Mimi & Howard Weil
Angie & David Weinberg
Edith & Michael Weinberg
Jody & Dean Weinberg
Lynne & David Weinberg
Sheila & Jack Weinberg
Andi & Jack Weiner
Ann & Charles Weisberg
Judy & David Weiss

Barbara & Victor Weisskopf
Ashley & Adam Wexner
Irvin Wiesman
Laurie & Rick Williams
Linda & Gerry Wine
Stacy & Charles Winternitz
Lyn & Bob Wise
Maureen Witt
Julia Wodarski
Anne Wold
Nicki & Jim Woldenberg
Shari Wolfe
Naomi Wolfson
Essi Wolken
Women of NSCI
Richard Worsek
Lois & Alan Yaffe
Michelle Yanover
Marjorie Zessar
Marlene Zimmerman
Deborah & Marc Zionts
Todd Zirlin
Lilly & Harry Zoberman
Gail & Gilbert Zomick
Alisa & Daniel Zucker

Spring Event Donors
Thank you to our donors to the Spring Mitzvah Fair in honor of Rabbi Daniels’s service to North Shore Congregation Israel. 

Lauren & Andy Absler
Iris Anosov
Phyllis & Stuart Applebaum
Nicole & Steven Avadek
Laurie & Grant Bagan
Mara Berkun
Tammy Berman & Neil Rigler
Dena & Ryan Blaustein
Leslie & Adam Boehm
Robyn & Jeffrey Brecker
Enid Brick
Ally Tick Brill & David Brill
Barbara Bruno
Dana Cahan & Craig Clarke
Barbara & Allen Chandler
Marisa & Adam Chez
Leslie & Gary Cohen
Debra & David Cohen
Stacia & Mark Cohen
Stacey & Loren Cohen
Jennifer Cohn & Joe Karam
Jane Colman
Mark & Mindy Daniels
Mara & Peter Delman
Karen & Robert Dillon
Elisa & Kevin Drake

Julie & Jeff Echt
Susan & Alan Ellenby
Lisa & Henry Erlich
Judy Falk
Terri & Avram Feldman
Mara & James Foster
Jessica & Seth Friedman
Rabbi Wendi Geffen & Scott 

Duby
Larry Gerber
Randi & Bruce Glass
Joan Goldstein
Lisa & Tony Goosmann
Julie & Rich Gordon
Robyn & David Grossberg
Laurie & Doug Hart
Tracy Hartlieb
Marissa & Dan Hopkins
Mimi & Bill Horowitz
Deborah Horwitz & Paul 

Nierman
Tracy & Kevin Hovis
Amy & Dan Kaufman
Jan & Bob Kaufman
Taryn & Doug Kessel
Estelle & Larry Lasky

Ila Lewis
Laurie Lieberman
Susan Longo & Marlow Hunter
Cindy Martin & Stuart Swibel
Diane & Jim Moore
Jill & Robert Moss
Jamie & Mark Muller
Melissa & Xuong Nguyen
Xuan-Vu Nguyen & Todd 

Braman
Michelle & David Novick
Lori & Steve O'Hara
Ruth & Rick Opad
Lina & Mikhail Ostrov
Janice & Howard Parker
Drs. Carole & Martin Parker
Marilyn Perlman & Harry 

Epstein
Margot & Mark Peters
Jennifer & Jonathan Quinn
Gail & Ralph Robbins
Eileen Sharkey Rosenfeld & 

Rob Rosenfeld
Lorelei Rosenthal
Wendy & Ben Roth
Alan Gordon Rottman

Jessica & Chris Rush
Stephanie & Steve Sanderman
Ruth Sang
Michelle & Jeff Scheinkopf
Susan & Richard Schencker
Onnie & Steven Scheyer
Cathy & Joel Schneider
Dana & Jim Silver
Helen & George Solomon
Sheryl & Joel Solomon
Kathy & Ron Sonenthal
Karen & Marc Sperber
Margo & Joel Spitz
Rachel & Mark Stein
Bobby Takiff
Beth & Nathan Tross
Nancy Tudor
April & Thomas Victor
Eileen & Donald Weil
Jody & Dean Weinberg
Judy Wexler & Bruce Menkes
Stacy & Charles Winternitz
Nicki & Jim Woldenberg
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Board of Trustees
2023–2024  
OFFICERS	

Jeffrey Echt
President

Onnie Scheyer
First Vice President

Lisa Erlich
Vice President - YFCC

Susan Longo
Vice President

Alan Rottman
Vice President

Michael Wexler
Vice President

Dean Weinberg
Chair - DCSC

Rachel Stein
Secretary

Micah Singerman
Treasurer

2023–2024  
BOARD OF TRUSTEES	

Miriam Carlitz
Robert Dillon
Larry Gerber
Julie Gordon
Jamie Greenebaum
Mark Gutman
Marissa Hopkins
Joe Marks
Paul Miller
Melissa Nguyen
David Novick
Neil Rigler
Jillian Segel
Jack Weinberg
Ann Weisberg
Nancy Newberger

Debra Cohen
Karen Yellen Dillon

WNSCI Co-Presidents
David Cohen
David Rothschild

Brotherhood Co-Presidents

2022–2023  
OFFICERS

Jeffrey Echt
President

Susan Longo
Vice President

Alan Rottman
Vice President

Onnie Scheyer
First Vice President

Jim Woldenberg
Vice President

Taryn Kessel
Vice President - YFCC

Rachel Stein
Secretary

Dean Weinberg
Chair - DCSC

Michael Wexler
Treasurer

2022–2023  
BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Robert Dillon
Lisa Erlich
Larry Gerber
Julie Gordon
Jamie Greenebaum
Mark Gutman
Marissa Hopkins
Dr. Robert Levy
Lynne Madorsky
Joe Marks
Melissa Nguyen
David Novick
Dr. Carole Parker
Dr. Marilyn Perlman
Neil Rigler
Jillian Segel
Micah Singerman
Ann Weisberg
Charles Winternitz

David Cohen
David Rothschild

Brotherhood Co-Presidents
Debra Cohen

Mimi Horowitz
WNSCI Co-Presidents
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Treasurer’s Report
BY MICAH SINGERMAN,  
NSCI TREASURER

 
UNDERLYING THE FINANCIAL 
HEALTH of NSCI is the strength of 
our community, our Jewish values, 
the character of our congregants, our 
dedicated clergy and professional staff, 
and lay leadership. 

Thanks to their stewardship, NSCI 
supported its goals and missions in 
a fiscally prudent manner and ended 
the 2022–2023 year with a balanced 
budget. The independent financial review 
of our 2022–2023 budget has been 
successfully completed and accepted. 
NSCI is a debt-free congregation. 

During the last fiscal year, NSCI 
successfully completed the Imagine 
the Possible campaign and saw the 
realization of the planned improvements 
to our shared spaces. The renovated 

Frank Memorial Hall, Rebecca K. Crown 
Social Hall, offices, conference rooms, 
enhanced security vestibules, and gift 
shop will allow NSCI to continue growing 
in its service and program offerings to 
our community. In the spring, the final 
landscaping work will be completed, 
further expanding our capacity to host 
mitzvah celebrations of all sizes. In 
addition to the physical improvements 
made as part of the campaign, last 
year we completed maintenance and 
repairs to both the roofs of the main 
sanctuary and of Crown Hall. Through 
the hard work and dedication of our 
building committee, all this work will be 
completed on time and on budget.

As we look to the current fiscal 
year, and on into the future, NSCI 
continues to support and grow 
our offerings in religious service, 
community programming, early 

childhood engagement, religious 
school, adult engagement, tikkun olam 
initiatives, and so much more. From a 
financial standpoint, each program and 
offering is carefully planned for and is 
undertaken with an understanding of its 
budgetary impact. 

To continue the good work that NSCI 
does for our families and community, 
we rely on each member of our amazing 
congregation for their generosity and 
participation. It is through direct support 
via our dues, participation in the Annual 
Appeal, and contributions to other 
funds, that will allow NSCI to continue 
delivering all that we do in a financially 
prudent manner.

Thank you for belonging to and 
supporting the growing NSCI community 
yesterday, today, and tomorrow. n

Revenue: $6,070,442.50 Expense: $4,591,593.44*

Rentals/Other
$261,069.22 Temp/

Restricted Funds
$599,962.76

Lifelong Learning
$437,709.72

Gifts, Grants, 
Fundraising

$578,379.66

Imagine the Possible 
Campaign

$1,337,091.33

Endowment
$343,000.00

Congregational  
Dues

$2,513,229.81

Member Care/Pastoral
$1,169,250.57

*An additional $1,435,961 was spent on construction 
or the purchase of equipment (fixed assets). 

Lifelong 
Learning

$761,676.47

Programming
$465,448.15 Administration

$989,539.80

Building, Grounds  
& Security

$1,067,117.67

Fundraising
$138,560.78

Building and Grounds Projects
•	Rebecca K. Crown Social Hall Roof: 

Complete removal and replacement of 
the existing roof

•	Rebecca K. Crown Social Hall 
Skylight: Complete removal and 
replacement of existing skylight

•	Tree Removal: Removed numerous 
trees that reached the end of their 
useful life

•	Tree Planting: Planted over a dozen 
new trees along the main entrance

•	Parking Lot Drainage: Replaced 
drainage basin in the north parking lot

•	Parking Lot Signage: Added traffic 
control signs to improve traffic flow

•	Building Automation System: 
Integrated new HVAC equipment 
with the existing building automation 
system

•	Security Cameras: Began preliminary 
planning for upgrading existing analog 
cameras with new digital equipment, 
and adding a number of new cameras 
for improved surveillance in and 
outside the building

•	Upgraded Lighting to LED:  
Replaced hundreds of fluorescent 
light bulbs and fixtures throughout the 
building with energy-saving LEDs 



Clergy
Wendi Geffen

Senior Rabbi 
Lisa S. Greene

Rabbi, The Susan C. Longo 
Associate Rabbi Chair 

Jacob Leizman
Rabbi 

David M. Goldstein
Cantor

Steven S. Mason
Rabbi Emeritus, D. Min

In Memorium
Rabbi Herbert Bronstein (z”l), 
who served as senior rabbi 
of North Shore Congregation 
Israel for a quarter of a century. 
May his memory be a blessing 
and inspiration to us all.

Staff 
Phyllis Baslaal

Administrative Assistant
Todd Braman

Executive Director
Andrea Dalinka

Youth Group Advisor  
(Grades 1–8)

Mia Drelich
Marketing and 
Communications Coordinator

Sarah Duffin
Executive Assistant  
to the Clergy

Susan Ellenby
Engagement Manager

Dr. Roberta Goodman
Director of Education

Lisa Goosmann
Administrative Assistant

Debbie Heywood
Office Administrator

Sara Horovitz
Early Childhood Coordinator

Alfredo Lopez
Building Engineer

Jennifer McKeag
B’nei Mitzvah Coordinator  
and Assistant to  
Rabbi Lisa S. Greene

Joel Miller
Director of Operations

Ruth Opad
Development Assistant

Lina Ostrov
Bookkeeper

Hila Ratzabi
Director of Communications

Ben Reingold
Youth Engagement 
Coordinator

Glenn Simon
Events and Facilities 
Coordinator

Stuart Swibel
Controller

Rafael Bautista
Salvador Garcia
Carmela Jiminez
Efrain Patino

Maintenance Staff

1185 SHERIDAN ROAD
GLENCOE, ILLINOIS 60022

Admin. Office: 847.835.0724 
School Office: 847.835.7258

NSCI.org 
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